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Submission objecting to the proposed 3 x 8%  SRV over 3 years compounding to 26%. 

The Senior Officer 

IPART 

Sydney 

Dear Sir,, 

This is a submission objecting to the propose SRV by LPSC. 

Background 

I have been a councillor of LPSC since 2012 including 8 years on the audit and risk committee. I 
resigned from Council on the 19th November 2020 . My resignation was triggered by a serious lack of 
confidence in the newly appointed GM and Mayor and ongoing fiscal and governance issues that 
have been reported to the OLG and the Auditor General on a regular basis. In the last 12 months 
there has been a distinct lack of transparency and accountability, to councillors, no legal , property, 
acquittal’s on projects , reports on activities of various departments.  

The appointment of a new General Manager in December 2019 and a new Mayor in September 2020 
has not given me confidence in Management and the long term sustainability of Liverpool Plains 
Shire council. 

The Special Rate Variation implemented in 2014 for a increase of 12.5% has now compounded to 28 
3% including annual rate pegging. This increase was surposedly to be applied to capital works on 
roads and infrastructure and a small component to go towards improving financial sustainability. 
Disappointedly management failed to indicate in its annual reports how its actual expenditure 
evolved relative to its proposed program of expenditure. This serious lack of reporting was raised by 
the OLG on a special visit in November 2018. 

Fit for the Future   was submitted to Government in 2015 where we were judged as Not Fit  as our 
scale and capacity did not satisfy but a survey of 700 ratepayers (87%) did not support the proposed 
merger with Gunnedah council. Disappointedly of the 62 proposed actions to improve council’s 
viability, 32 were never acted upon. (see attached documents). The submission also included 
information on 3 billion dollar projects that did not eventuate including BHP coal project, Shenhua 
Coal project and a 1500 man workers village at Werris Creek. 



Current Priorities for Council.    

 With a number of qualified audits over the past number of years, continued losses and a Long Term 
Financial Plan that paints a very bleak future for our shire. Our internal auditor has highlighted a 
large number of areas that need improvement including procurement, tenders, contracts and 
cashing handling. The Auditor management letter has continually raised items that were previously 
addressed by management.  Since 2015 we have had a regrettable high turnover of senior staff, 
including 7 senior staff from finance including managers, 4 senior engineers including two Directors 
managers of people and Culture and OHS departments. 

 

Councils proposed Special Rate Variation for 2021 

Council decided at its October meeting 2020  to apply for a SRV because of the downward spiral of 
council finances  and the release of the Long Term Financial Plan  which highlights 10 years of future 
deficits. Management has at no time in the past 12 months tried to implement cost reductions 
across the whole organisation and in fact is on a wild spending spree. In December council confirmed 
the likely request to Ipart and announced what the actual % increase would be 3  x years at 8 % 
compounding to 26 % over three years. 

A Claytons advertising programme was implemented on council’s webpage and as our local paper 
was closed there were a large number or rate payers that were unaware of any rate rise. Individual 
letter were sent to households over the Christmas break and a large number of residents did not 
receive them until after the community meetings were held. Councils communication included, fact 
sheets, media releases public meetings. There was no mailed out survey, resident workshops, 
discussion forums, or consultation with community group’s. 

The public meetings were a disgrace with no debate allowed, no questions to the GM or councillors, 
and chaired by Consultants who were paid $97,000  . There were 7 public meetings approx. 500 
attendees who asked the consultants a wide range of questions, some were answered honestly but 
a large number were not. 

Some of the issues raised and were not clarified were, 

(1)What the SRV would fund? Not communicated. 

(2) The community were unaware of the need for and the extent of the raise, including that the 
council had been running deficit budgets for a number of years. 

(3)The facts sheets were not clear and in formation hard to understand. 

(4) The size and impact on rates including the 2014 SRV 

(5) no quantified indication of services that would be impacted . 

(6) council has not disclosed all relevant information to the community 

(7) the SEI indicates that 30 % of our population is over 65 . 



(8) Council had threatened ratepayers that if the SRV was not supported that we would be 
amalgamated, some of our roads would not be roadworthy, our pools will close etc. 

(9) There were no minutes or recordings of the meetings, including questions. 

(10) When votes were taken 100% of the attendees voted against the proposed SRV. 

The results from the public meetings have sent a very clear message that the ratepayers have no 
appetite for a 26 % increase of their rates. We are included in Group 10 of CNSW Councils (22 
Councils) of similar size and currently we are well above the average for residential and rural rates. 
The proposal would put us at the top. 

Council had not addressed service and efficiency levels before applying for a SRV, council has not a 
current asset valuation programme in place and our depreciation has increased by $3m, a difficult 
thing to do especially as there are no current valuations. LPSC has the 5th highest depreciation level 
in the state. 

There are many ways council could improve financials by, 

(1) Selling off surplus land and lazy assets 
(2) Leasing or selling Caravan parks, Gym, picture theatre etc 
(3) Offloading some of our high maintenance roads to state government.—State Government 

classified roads (Werris Creek Road) part of the hub and spoke of Tamworth Council. 
(4) Moving to best practice with water and sewer. 
(5) Incentivise innovation 
(6) Cut red tape  
(7) Smart lighting technologies. 
(8) Greater horizontal equity-by not allowing exemptions for those with a capacity to pay( 

commonwealth and state owned land.) 

Finally  

The General Manager and councillors must accept responsibility for the, serious situation they are 
now in, no rate increase is going to help the bottom line. In my 8 years on council I have witnessed 
far too much wastage of manpower and resources poorly planned projects with the same poor 
outcomes.  Two current  examples are the Quirindi Library that was budged for at $200,000 and has 
blown out to $1.6million and the Quipolly water project that started in 2014 at $2.4million and has 
now blown out to $40 million , yes that’s right!! No one at council had the skills or experience to 
manage these types of projects. If IPART take a serious look at the LTFP you will easily recognize that 
a rate rise  will not stop council from sinking , we must have an administrator  appointed or be 
merged with another council.  We are not sustainable and certainly not Fit For The Future. 

Kind regards 

Rob Webster (ex –councillor) now just a ratepayer 
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